
staffTpollycutt  

 

February 21, 2019 

Oak Run Elementary School 

~ A Public Montessori School 

 

27635 Oak Run to Fern Road  Oak Run  CA  96069 

(530) 472-3241 
 
 

Superintendent/Principal 
Sue Cooper 
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Dates to Remember: 

 

*MONDAY’S ARE MINIMUM DAYS – DISMISSAL AT 1:45 PM* 
 
Wednesday 3/11/20 – Regular Board Meeting 3:00 pm  
Thursday 3/12/20 – Pi Night 4:30-7:00 pm 
4/6/20-4/13/20 - Spring Break NO SCHOOL 
 

Every Friday is SPIRIT DAY! Wear school teal and grey or Oak Run 
T-Shirts 
 

 

Issue 23 

 

 

 

 

Hello Spring! 



 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear Oak Run Elementary School Families, 
 
I regret to inform you that my last day as superintendent/principal of Oak Run Elementary School will be Friday, 
February 28. I have accepted a position with the newly formed Mountain Valley JPA as their director of special 
education. In this role I will continue to serve Oak Run School District as well as many other small Shasta County schools. 
 
Over the past 5 weeks the board and I have been working to find a temporary replacement with the intention of hiring a 
fulltime superintendent/principal this summer. While we have not made our final decision, we have met with some very 
qualified candidates and the board will be making an appointment very soon.  
 
I want to thank all of you for inviting me into your children’s lives, your school, and your community. My time and the 
connections that I have made while serving the district have been life changing. You have provided me the opportunity 
to grow as a leader while building a great team of educators and educational programs. While there is much work to be 
done at Oak Run School, I feel confident that the staff and board will continue to reach the goals we have set under new 
leadership. 
 
In deepest gratitude, 
Sue Cooper 
  
We are looking forward to a double session of Saturday school tomorrow, February 22 from 8:00 am to 4:00 pm, with 
free breakfast and lunch at 8:00 and 12:30 pm. Mr. Adam will be the teacher-in-charge and the class will be held in room 
1. Mr. Adam will be serving breakfast and lunch. 
 
Last Saturday, students made up 20 attendance days with Ms. Zollars! Thank you families,  students and Ms. Zollars for 
your help and dedication. By working together we can improve our numbers and save our funding.  
 
We will hold Saturday school every Saturday through May 30, 2020. 
 

All three of our credentialed teachers have offered to work in rotation for these make-up days. Please note that bussing 
services are not available for Saturday school.  
 

If your child has missed any days of school, and you would like them to participate in our Saturday school sessions, 
please contact the office or myself to save your spot. Please call or stop by if you have questions about our funding 
situation or Saturday school. 
Thank you all in advance for your help! 

 
Parent Involvement: All parents and community members are welcome to attend our monthly Board Meetings and 
School Site Council/District Advisory Committee meetings. Meetings are held on the 2nd Wednesday of the month in the 
ORESD Office. Our next regular board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 11 and our School Site 
Council/District Advisory Committee will meet Wednesday, February 26 at 3:00 PM. Both meetings are held in the 
ORESD Office. 

 

Community Involvement: Oak Run Community Newsletter (formally known as the Acorn) is seeking business owners to 
purchase advertisement space. Please contact Cindy Shaw for more info or to place an ad! Poohshaw57@yahoo.com 

 

Sue Cooper 
Superintendent/Principal 
scooper@oakrunschool.org 
(530) 472-3241 

 



Oak Seed Preschool - Mrs. Lisa’s Class 

 

 

 

  
Week of February 19, 2020 

 
Make way for ducklings! 

 
Today the Simonis family shared their four delightful ducklings with our class. We learned how to 
gently hold the wiggly ducklings, and watched as they ate food and drank water from a dish. Thomas 
explained that he is raising these ducklings, and they will grow to be ducks that can live near the pond 
on his family’s property. 
Our theme this week is all about pets and how to care for them. We have been reading about and 
discussing the importance of properly caring for our pets. 
 

                  
 

A group of ducks are most commonly known as a raft, paddling, team, flock, bunch, plump, skein or 
waddling.  Raft of Ducks - A raft of ducks is a group of ducks gathered in large flocks on water. All ducks 
possess highly waterproof feathers due to an intricate feather structure and a waxy coating spread on 
each feather while preening. The duck's under layer of feathers stays completely dry even when they 
dive underwater.  

 



 
Paddling of Ducks - A paddling is a flock of swimming ducks. Ducks are both omnivorous and 
opportunistic eaters and can be found on land eating grass, insects, seeds and fruits. While on water, 
they can eat aquatic plants, fishes and crustaceans. A duck's specialized bill features a hard nail at the 
tip and a comb-like structure on the sides to help with foraging in mud and straining small insects and 
crustaceans from water. 
  
Waddling of Ducks - A duck's walk is referred to as a waddle. For this reason, a waddling of ducks is a 
group of ducks walking with short steps and tilting their body from side to side. They're precocial, 
meaning that ducklings can walk and leave the nest a few hours after hatching.  
 
Plump/Dopping of Ducks - A plump or dopping of ducks is a group of diving ducks that sink their heads 
in water in search of food. They also like mixing their food with water to make it softer and easier to 
swallow.  Skein of Ducks - Groups of ducks flying together are known as skeins. Some species of ducks 
tend to fly in V-shaped formation, especially when migrating. They're incredibly vulnerable during their 
molting season as the process stops them from flying. They can live 5 to 10 years in the wild and more 
than eight years in captivity.       
  

       
 

 

         

 

 

                          

 



        

Mr. Adam’s TK- 2nd Grade Class  

 

 

  

 

Greetings! 

This week, we received a gift from the sea: mussels, crab shells, plus an assortment of rocks and driftwood, courtesy of 
our reading coach, Mrs. Sparks. So, what does a curious Montessori class do? Learn the parts, of course, to expand our 
knowledge of the natural world.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



Ms. Anne’s 3rd-5th Grade Class 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Ms. Zollars’ 6th-8th Grade Class 

 

 

 

 
Dear Families, 
 

What a lovely short week! This week, we continued The Outsiders and practiced quoting literature to support 

our position in writing, part of our state standards. We are finishing assessments in English and Math using IXL, 

an online program which will be replacing iReady next year. Right now, we have access to both. We "built" 

atoms using Stemscopes' interactive models of protons, neutrons, and electrons, showing positive and 

negative charges, stability, and mass number. We continue working on reading comprehension, math, and 

Roman history, which will culminate in "Rome Day" next Friday. Students also started a short research paper 

on a history topic of their choice using MLA format. Their third book report is due Tuesday Feb. 25; 

instructions are in google classroom. PLEASE consider coming to Saturday school if you have any absences!!  

 
Best wishes and please let me know any concerns, 
Michele Zollars 
530-691-8390   
mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
                                                                 
 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

Library in Progress! 
 

Over the past few weeks, work has begun revamping the Oak Run School library.  We have registered with an 

online cataloguing system, so students will be able to search for any book we own online.  We have a new 

scanner and barcode system so that every book will be easy for students to check in and out.  Work is under 

way to reorganize what books are in the library and also to order new, up-to-date fiction and non-fiction 

titles.  We are excited to get things up and running for students to use by the end of the year. 
 

~Hope Zollars 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 

 

 
  

 
 

Did you know that fourth graders, who participate in the Every Kid Outdoors program, are eligible for a free 
Christmas tree permit?  The Every Kid Outdoors program introduces 4th graders to the public lands in their own 
backyards and beyond.  To receive a free Christmas tree permit, 4th graders with the help of their parents, need to 
visit the website www.everykidoutdoors.gov and follow the steps to obtain their pass. Once complete, they can 
download and print their pass.   
 

Teachers may also visit the website and download lesson plans to complete with their 4th grade students and print 
passes for them.  Fourth graders must then accompany a parent to any Shasta-Trinity National Forest office in order 
to receive their free Christmas Tree permit. 
 

Permits may be purchased through mail or by going to the Shasta-Trinity National Forest Headquarters off of Avtech 
Parkway, Shasta Lake Ranger Station in Mountain Gate, Mt. Shasta Ranger Station, McCloud Ranger Station 
Weaverville Ranger Station, Harrison Gulch Ranger Station, and Hayfork Ranger Station. 
 

Please go to www.fs.usda.gov/stnf for more information or call (530) 226-2500. 
 

INTERESTING FACT:  Did you know that the Christmas Tree that will be placed at the Sacramento Capitol came out of 
the Shasta County from the  Latour Mountain Demonstration Forest (located between Shingletown and 
Whitmore). Article link 
 

ATTENTION 4th GRADE PARENTS 



 



 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

Email Directory: 

 
 Sue Cooper  Superintendent/Principal scooper@oakrunschool.org 
 Tiffany Fulkerson  Administrative Asst.  tfulkerson@oakrunschool.org 
 Tina Pollycutt  Office Manager  tpollycutt@oakrunschool.org 
 Alicia Shaefer  Office Assistant  ashaefer@oakrunschool.org 
 Lisa Cunningham  Preschool Director  lcunningham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  TK- 2nd GradeTeacher  amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Anne Adams  3rd-5th Grade Teacher  aadams@oakrunschool.org 
 Michele Zollars  6th-8th Grade Teacher  mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 Jordan Butler  Food Manager   jhisey@oakrunschool.org 
 Rose Duran  Instructional Aide  rduran@oakrunschool.org 
 Leah Klein   Instructional Aide  lklein@oakrunschool.org 
 Zarrin Klotzer  Sue Barton Specialist  zklotzer@oakrunschool.org 
 Becky Carr   Music/Choir Director  bcarr@oakrunschool.org 
 Kansas Simonis  School Board President ksimonis@oakrunschool.org 
 Tom Diskin   School Board Clerk  tdiskin@oakrunschool.org  
 Philomene Swenson School Board Member pswenson@oakrunschool.org 
 LeeAnn Mollath  School Board Member lmollath@oakrunschool.org 
 Stan Statham  School Board Member sstatham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  Project SHARE Coordinator amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Dianna Campbell  Cook    dcampbell@oakrunschool.org 
 Sharon Davis  RSP Teacher   sdavis@columbiasd.com 
 Hope Zollars  Librarian   hzollars@oakrunschool.org 

 


